EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP **Park & Recreation Commission Meeting**

June 7, 2012

The first regular meeting of the newly formed East Goshen Township Park and Recreation Commission was held on Thursday, June 7, 2012 at the Township Building. The meeting was called to order by Township Supervisor, Thom Clapper at 7:00 p.m.

Commission members present were:

Ann Marie Fletcher-Moore

Heidi Karpa

John Jamgochian

Erich Meyer

PJ Viloski

Betsy Williams

Joseph Zulli

Others present were:

Jon Altshul, Director of Finance

Frank Vattilano, Director of Recreation

Mark Miller, Director of Public Works

Ben Rohrbeck, Historical Commission

Kathryn Yahraes, Historical Commission

A. CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Thom lead the Pledge of Allegiance.

Thom asked for a moment of silence to remember our Armed Forces.

Thom asked if anyone would be recording the meeting. There was no response.

B. ELECTION OF OFFICERS

Thom asked for nominations for President. Ann Marie nominated Heidi. Erich nominated Ann Marie who declined the nomination. PJ nominated John. John nominated PJ. Joe made a motion to close nominations. Ann Marie seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. A secret ballot was taken. Heidi Karpa was elected President.

Thom asked for nominations for Vice President. Heidi nominated John. Ann Marie nominated PJ. Ann Marie made a motion to close the nominations. Erich seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. A secret ballot was taken. PJ Viloski was elected Vice President.

Thom asked for nominations for Secretary. Ann Marie nominated John. Heidi made a motion to close nominations. Ann Marie seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. John Jamgochian will serve as Secretary.

At this point, Thom turned the meeting over to Heidi.

C. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT/ANNOUNCEMENTS

None

D. STAFF REPORTS

Jon Altshul, Director of Finance, introduced himself and explained what the Finance Department does. The monthly report for the Park Commission will show revenues and expenses and all costs for the parks. Barb Phillips, Staff Accountant, will email the report each month. He suggested that the Commission review the reports and let him know what they want to see. Next month he will be sending a budget request for 2013. Jon reviewed the reason there are separate pages for revenue and expenses. Heidi asked what role the Commission plays in these reports. Thom replied that the Commission is responsible for keeping within the approved budget. Mark Miller said he would provide items for park maintenance for next year's budget. Thom suggested that the Commission meet with the 501c3 committee to see what funds they can provide for certain activities. Jon mentioned that a cost of service model to show overhead costs will be done as a year-end report. Recreation is on one report and park maintenance is on a separate report.

- 2. Mark Miller, Director of Public Works, explained that the Public Works department has 10 full time employees and told the Commission what they do every day, seven days a week in the park. Some members of his staff are certified to do the quarterly safety inspections. The East Goshen Park is the "crown jewel" of the township and people come from all over to use it. He offered to take the Commission on a tour of the township parks and open spaces. The Commission decided to meet at 6:00 pm to take a tour before the August 2, 2012 meeting.
- 3. Frank Vattilano, Director of Recreation, reviewed the details of Community Day activities. He mentioned how much work has been done by him and Thom Clapper and thanked the new members for their help. Advertising for the event follows:
 - a. Public Works Department made several "Sandwich" signs which will be put at major intersections tomorrow.
 - b. The Goshen Fire Co. will feature the event on their signs.
 - c. John Jamgochian provided a sample of the sign he had made to put up around the township. There will be 12 signs.
 - d. Heidi identified organizations connected to East Goshen on Facebook and will send the information to them. She verified with Thom to send the information to local political parties but emphasize that this is a "Family" event.
 - e. Frank will have the information put on local websites.
 - f. PJ took flyers around to all the local businesses. As an example, the Ford dealer volunteered to put the flyer in their employees' paychecks.
 - g. Thom got shirts donated for the volunteers by Ventures in Advertising.

Volunteers:

Frank needs at least 52 volunteers. Some Commission members had more volunteers than needed and would give those names to others who are short volunteers. Frank said there will be a Volunteer Tent. Heidi volunteered to be the Captain. She will be responsible for making sure the volunteers are at their designated locations. June 18th & 19th will be volunteer meetings at 7:00 p.m. at the Hicks Pavilion in the park. PJ feels that since he and Erich are getting the volunteers for the booths, they should cover that area to help the Captain. Frank asked everyone to emphasize to their volunteers how important it is to be there. If something comes up and they can't be there, they should try to provide a replacement.

Summer Recreation Program – The other big project that Frank is working on is the Summer Rec Program. Registrations are coming in, the field trips are all set, and the staff is ready.

E. OLD BUSINESS

None

F. NEW BUSINESS

- 1. Meetings The Commission decided to have their monthly meeting on the 1st Thursday of the month. The next meeting will be Thursday, July 5, 2012. Workshops will be held at night as needed. Thom mentioned that, in the past, the Park Board did not meet in July. He feels the Commission can consider this next year.
- 2. Goals Tabled until the July 2012 meeting.
- 3. Assignment of Liaisons This was tabled until the July 2012 meeting.

G. ANY OTHER MATTER

- 1. Ann Marie commented that the new members should get shirts. Thom said this may be done at the ABC training in the Fall.
- 2. Ann Marie voiced concern that the Fishing Clinic, which had 30 participants last year, had to be cancelled this year. She asked if the Park Commission could mail their own flyers to the residents. Thom answered if you have the money.
- 3. In answer to Betsy's question, the quorum for making decisions and passing motions is 4 people. Also Thom explained that the term year starts in January, so their first term year is 2012.
- 4. Heidi mentioned that she received emails that state that July is "Park Month". She will pass info on if it is relevant.

5. Frank mentioned that the township has lots of official stationary but it has Park & Recreation Board instead of Commission. Everyone agreed to use up the existing stock.

H. LIASION REPORTS

None

I. CORRESPONDENCE

None

J. DATES OF IMPORTANCE

No discussion

K. PUBLIC COMMENT

None

L. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Erich made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ann Marie seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. The next meeting will be Thursday, July 5, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary